
 

 

 

 

HINDERCLAY PARISH COUNCIL HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL ON  

THURSDAY 25th November 2018 
 

Present      Mrs L Aves, Mr M Bishop, Mr A Hainsworth, Mr R Langston, Mr L Aves, Mr J 

Davie – Thornhill and Mr P Rose and 1 villager. 

 

 

1. Apologies – None. 

 

2. Declaration of Interest on any item - Nothing declared. 

 

3. Planning Applications –  

i. Plough Farm, Hinderclay – The planning application was discussed and all 

the plans were reviewed.  The Parish Councillors all voted in favour of the 

application but asked the clerk to query access for the new property as 

the entrance was on a blind corner. 

ii. Fir Tree Cottage, Hinderclay – The planning application was discussed and 

plans were looked at by the Parish Council.  All councillors voted in favour 

of the extension.   

4. Burglaries - The chair of the Parish Council wished to bring this item to the villages 

attention.  A few thefts have occurred in the village from cars and sheds and people 

have been caught on CCTV in the early hours of the morning looking closely at 

houses.  There are a group of Romanians renting a property in the village, they are 

employed by Suffolk Mushrooms and one member from the group has recently been 

asked to leave as he was seen as a trouble maker.  PC Stefan Henriksen is going to 

attend the next PC meeting to talk to residents about the matter. 

5. Village Hall exterior wall – Some of the exterior walls of the village hall have 

damaged concrete beams which are in urgent need of repair.  The Parish Council 

have been made aware of the problem and the shortfall the Village Hall Committee 

face after donations from SCC and Mid Suffolk DC and have offered support. They 

await the full builders report.   

 

7. Matters to be brought to the attention of the council – Nothing to report. 

 

Meeting closed 8.00pm 


